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TO: Honorable Mayor & Members of the North Port Commission

FROM: Jonathan R. Lewis, ICMA-CM, City Manager

TITLE: Contract No, 2017-07 between the City of North Port and Marquee Development, Inc. to construct
sidewalks, along Haberland Boulevard, San Mateo Drive and Purdue Street, in the amount of
$250,055.00 plus $12,500.00 for contingencies for a total of $262,555.00.

Recommended Action

Approve Contract No, 2017-07 between the City of North Port and Marquee Development, Inc. to construct sidewalks
along Haberland Boulevard, San Mateo Drive and Purdue Street, in the amount of $250,055.00 plus $12,500.00 for
contingencies for a total of $262,555.00.

Background Information

Funding for sidewalks is appropriated yearly through the Capital Improvements Program. The North Port Unified Land
Development, Chapter 37, Article IV requires sidewalks of a minimum width of eight feet on both sides of arterial roads
and a minimum width of five feet on collector roads. The funding is largely spent for sidewalks on these two types of
roads; however, this project includes a one-block segment on a residential road as well.

The Haberland Boulevard segment is an approved project in the Capital Improvements Program. It will complete a
missing segment of sidewalk from Jeannin Drive to Hillsborough Boulevard. Although it is predominantly located on the
westerly right-of-way, the existing walkway on the Cocoplum Waterway bridge is on the east side of the roadway and a
mid-block crossing just north of the bridge is needed to access this crossing.

The one block segment on San Mateo Drive, from Price Boulevard to Skyway Avenue, will complete the existing sidewalk
on the east side of roadway from Pasadena Lane north to Price Boulevard.

The one block segment of sidewalk on Purdue Street from Price Boulevard to Amnesty Drive will provide a safer mode of
travel for Toledo Blade Elementary students between the school and the neighborhood.

RFB No. 2017-01 was issued on November 5, 2016, and four bids were received on December 14, 2016, Marquee
Development, Inc. was determined to be the lowest responsible and responsive bidder. A minor arithmetic correction was
made to Marquee Development, Inc.’s bid.

Contract No. 2017-07 was reviewed and approved as to form and content by the City Attorney.

Strategic Plan

Maintained/Upgraded/Expanded City Infrastructure

Financial Impact

306-5000-541.63-00 Project R15SWC for which $262,555.00 is requested for this project and $530,555.24 is budgeted.

Procurement
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Marquee Development, Inc.
4801 Troydale Road
Tampa, FL. 33615

Attachments:
1. Contract No. 2017-07
2. Notice of Intent to Award
3. Bid Tabulation Sheet
4. Marquee Development, Inc. Bid
5. RFB 2017-07
6. Location Map
7. Florida Division of Corporations Document
8. PowerPoint

Prepared by: Benjamin Newman, P.E.

Department Director: Juliana B. Bellia
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